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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Balbardie/

June 2014
Dear Parent / Carer,

We are now entering the final four weeks of the session and there are still many upcoming events. We are also in the process of preparing all of our children for their transitions to new schools and classes. Our ‘Diary Dates’ section outlines the many exciting activities planned in addition to the engaging learning experiences planned by our teaching and support staff.

I will issue a final newsletter of the session towards the end of the month which will confirm our staffing and classes for next session.

As always, if you have any questions or concerns about any aspect of school life, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Greg Welsh (Head Teacher)
Validated Self Evaluation

Throughout this school session, our Nursery and Primary 1 team have been working together to evaluate our children’s learning experiences, the curriculum and transition through the Early Level of Curriculum for Excellence.  As part of this, we gathered pupil, parent and staff views and used this to inform our evaluations.  As a means to validating our evaluations, we invited a small team of senior staff from the local authority into the nursery and school to discuss our evaluations, observe nursery and classroom practice, and meet with parents and staff to gather views.  The experience was extremely rewarding and highlighted the key strengths of our nursery and school with particular reference to a committed and approachable staff team; high quality, planned and motivating learning and teaching practices; a welcoming environment in both schools; and polite, well-mannered and confident children who were keen to share their learning with the team.   We were delighted that the team were able to use the evidence presented to validate our self-evaluation, which ensures that we are continuing to build on our strengths and use our identified next steps to improve our children’s learning experiences across the Early Level.
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Big Big Balbardie Blether

Thank you to everyone who came along to our ‘Big Big Balbardie Blether’ on Thursday 15th May. We were delighted with the numbers who attended on such a beautiful night. During the evening those present were able to enter into discussions about what good learning looked like when our children's parents were young and how they knew they were doing well, and then to compare this with how our children know they are doing well and what good learning looks like in 2014. It was very interesting to see the number of similarities and differences between the two areas. We ended the evening by sharing our updated Core Learning and Teaching Policy which informs practice across the school. A copy of the PowerPoint presentation from the evening has been posted on the blog for those of you interested in seeing how the evening progressed.

DRESS DOWN DAY
Our final ‘Dress Down Day’ on Friday 6th June will be donated to the float committee for materials etc. in constructing the school’s float. Our last dress down day only raised £170 for school fund despite there being 433 children in school. All children who choose to dress down should donate £1 to the given cause. 
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QUEEN’S BATON RELAY - SUNDAY 15th JUNE 
COME ALONG AND JOIN THE CELEBRATIONS

Venue:
Kirkton Park

Time: 

12:00pm – 5.00pm
Activities: 
Live Music Festival, Exhibition, Poetry Performance, Tennis Matches, Cardio Sessions,
Activity Races.

Venue: 
Bathgate Town Centre

Time: 

2.00pm – 5.00pm
Activities: 
Sport Demonstrations (Wheelchair Basketball, Tae Kwon Do), Stalls, Live Music 


Performance, DJ.
Venue: 
Balbardie Primary (Baton Bearer Change Over Point)
Time: 

2.00pm – 5.00pm
Activities: 
Sport Demonstrations (Table Tennis, Netball), come and try sessions.

Venue: 
Bathgate Sports Centre

Time: 

9.00am – 4.30pm
Activities: 
Facility Open Day, Group Fitness Instruction, Sport Demonstrations (Judo, Football,
Archery, Swimming), Come and Try Sport/Activity Sessions, Stalls, DJ, Live 
Highland Bag Piper.
Note: 

Baton likely to be in Bathgate between 3.30pm and 5.00pm
Following nomination by our Primary 7 pupils, Mr Welsh has been selected to run with the baton from Mid Street in Bathgate to Balbardie PS.  Please come along and show your support.

Our school will also participate in a Bathgate Schools’ Baton Relay on Tuesday, 17th June. Two P7 and two P3 pupils will represent our school in carrying the baton from Balbardie to Bathgate West. They will then help our nursery children carry the baton to Windyknowe Primary.
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We had sooooo much fun learning about the Vikings at The National Museum of Scotland. We were given Viking artefacts to handle such as weapons, money, clothing and crockery. We also explored Viking clothing and had a chance to look around the rest of the museum. It was really interesting!                                                                                             P4g
BALBARDIE 8  :  BOGHALL 0
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On Wednesday, 14th of May, Balbardie P.S. played Boghall P.S. The starting seven was Tom, Daniel M, Daniel D, George, Sophie M, Declan and Logan. The substitutes were Callum, Christopher S and Fraser. Boghall had kick-off but Balbardie intercepted the ball and worked really hard as a team then we were 4-0 up by half time, Sophie scored 2 and Logan scored 2. The second half kicked off and Boghall had started a counter attack but it wasn’t successful and the ball went out for a goal kick. Tom booted it up the pitch and Declan controlled the ball and then he scored from just in front of the halfway line. It was now 5-0. Logan then scored and placed the ball in the bottom corner. Sophie scored after Logan and there was a follow up goal by Declan making it 8-0.
Captain’s comment (Sophie): “We played brilliantly by working hard, passing the ball about even the though the grass was really long and communicating really well. Hopefully we play as well against Windyknowe in our next match”                                                                                By Sophie McMillan.

Sports Day 2014

I was extremely impressed by everyone’s participation at this year’s sports day. Thank you to all parents, carers and family for coming along and cheering the children. Feedback from parents about the Sports Day format has been extremely positive, and we continue to encourage all of our children to participate and give the events their best shot.

I have listed below the children who received a medal at the awards ceremony.

Sprint Winners

[image: image6.png]


P1 
Denholm Mathieson

Mia Davidson
P2 
Logan Wilson


Ava Campbell
P3 
Murray Arnott


Sophie Lindner
P4 
Connor Davis


Ella Mowbray-Logan
P5 
Leon Tague


Emma Bradley
P6 
Euan Moffat


Antonia Evans
P7 
Daniel Dow


Sophie McMillan
Overall awards

Gold

P1 
Denholm Mathieson

Mia Davidson
P2 
James Jackson


Ava Campbell
P3 
Murray Arnott


Lucie Tague
P4 
Ben Campbell


Polina Derugina
P5 
Aaron Palmer


Emma Bradley
P6 
Euan Moffat


Antonia Evans
P7 
Daniel Dow


Rebecca Primrose
Silver

P1 
Isaac Gardner


Sophia Anderson
P2 
Logan Wilson


Grace Maybury
P3 
Tobin Witt


Megan Forrester
P4 
Reiss Tod


Annie Greenwell/Ella Mowbray-Logan
P5 
Adam Eadie


Sasha Brown
P6 
Andrew Bell


Lauren Cameron
P7 
Declan Sneddon


Amber Hawkes
Bronze

P1 
James Mollon


Gemma Torrance
P2 
Charlie Davidson


Leia Gilray
P3 
Harry Mollon-Erskine

Sophie Lindner
P4 
Connor Davis


Olivia Hendry
P5 
Joe Martin


Rachel Quinn
P6 
Jay Sharp


Amanda Mackie
P7 
Alistair Dalling


Sophie McMillan
[image: image7.jpg]



Procession Day 
Our float committee is working especially hard to complete the school float for Procession Day. The theme of ‘Wizard of Oz’ has certainly captured the children’s attention. All children who participate in walking with the school will take part in a special reward experience on Tuesday 10th June. It would be fantastic to see as many of our children walking as possible.

Children walking with the school should meet at the Old Academy building on Marjoribanks Street at 11.45am.

[image: image8.wmf]STOP PRESS:  Congratulations to our Swimming Team in winning first place in the Relay Race and coming first overall at the Procession Swimming Gala last night.  Well done to all who took part.
P3/4 Entrance
A number of parents have raised concern over the ‘wasps’ nest’. We have had this investigated and it is a mortar bees’ nest which we are unable to remove due to them being protected.   Mortar Bees are not aggressive – they have a sting but are unable to pierce human skin and are therefore harmless.
June

2nd 


PROFILE MONTH

P7 GLOW Meet

4th 


Sponsored Skip-a-thon



6.00pm 
New P1 parents’ meeting

5th 
PM 

P6/7 Electives

6th 


DRESS DOWN DAY - REMEMBER YOUR £1.00


9.45am
P3w Assembly (parents welcome)





P7 to Bathgate Academy (Sports Event)
Sat 7th 

John Newland’s Day and Procession
9th 


HOLIDAY

10TH


Procession Day Event (for those who walked with the school on Saturday)

11th 


P7 to Bathgate Academy





New P1 pupils visit school
12th 


P7 to Bathgate Academy





P1 visit to Botanic Gardens





IEP Reviews (P1-P6)

13th 
9.45am
P1m Assembly (parents welcome)





IEP Reviews (P7)

16th


Dental Inspections (P1 and P2) – all week

17th 


End of session reports issued





Bathgate Schools’ Baton Relay



7.00pm
Parent Council Meeting 



7.00pm
Autism Parent Network

18th 


House Captain interviews

19th 


Golden Club Summer Event





ARB IEP Reviews

20th 


P1-P4 Review Jotters home



9.45am
P2e Assembly (parents welcome)





Netball Festival (WL College)





P1-P6 meet new teacher





ARB IEP Reviews



1.15pm
“Beyond Broadway” P6/7 elective performance (musical 





theatre and dance)
23rd 
2.30pm
Parent Helper “Cuppa Chat”
24th


P7 to Risk Factory

26th 
1.30pm 
P7 Oscars Ceremony (parents welcome)


6.00pm
P7 Leavers’ Party – British Legion

27th 
9.30am 
Church Service (High Church) 
